White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting


February 8, 2010

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:35 p.m. on February 8, 2010.  Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, and Scott Cisco from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department. Trustee Diane Graf was absent. The invocation was given by Trustee Baker.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of the January 11, 2010 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  Motion carried.

Scott Cisco from the Ingham County Sheriff’s Department gave his report.  

Ken Chamberlain gave his report.   The Planning Commission meeting will be March 3, 2010.

We were presented with a resolution for the formation of a Joint Police Authority with 12 of the neighboring Ingham County townships.  After much discussion a motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to table this discussion until the March meeting and that we would send a newsletter to the residents of the township and ask for their feedback regarding the road patrol issue.  Motion carried.  The clerk will notify Mickey Martin from Williamston of our decision.     

The budget hearing and the March township meeting will be on March 15th instead of the 8th.  The hearing will be at 7:00 p.m. with the Regular Board meeting following at 7:30 p.m.  We will put this notice in the newsletter.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the “Federal Poverty Guidelines Used in the Determination of Poverty exemptions for 2010.” Motion carried. 

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Clerk Vernon to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.                                     

Meeting adjourned at 8:34 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

